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Wone Baptist Church 
January 9, 2009 

Dear Praying Friends, 
 
Heb 6:10 For God is not unrighteous to “forget your work and labour of love”, which ye have shewed toward his 
name, in that ye have ministered to the saints, and do minister. Our names are in His book of life and He will not 
forget our rewards.  God will not even forget the work of the most obscure saint.  
 

Greeting and a Happy new year to all of you in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ.  I hope you are all 
well and trust you are prospering in your ministry.  
 
My wife and children are doing well. The kids are growing so fast.  My son Nathan still has the spirit of Christmas. 
Even now he keep requesting the Christmas carols and hymns to sing when we would have our time in the Word and 
I keep reminding him that Christmas is passed.  Last year, during the first day of January, we were having our family 
time and I asked them if they have any prayer requests and he said “ Pray for my wife”. My wife started laughing 
because he was only 3 years old that time but later on that day my wife and I thought on what he said, and  we said to 
ourselves that now is the time to start praying for right person for him in the future. 
 
We had a wonderful time with the church family. Our Sunday school program went well. We thank the Lord that the 
Lord has provided 45 gifts for the Sunday school children during December. God provided it through a church in the 
States and through others.  On New Year’s Day we also had a wonderful time. Our church family gathered, and we 
had games, testimonies and potluck. Continue to pray for us especially the new Christians that they will realize that 
God has given them power and everything they need to live a life devoted to God. Pray also for Solomon David who 
is been a great help in the ministry.  During their family Christmas gathering (many of his distant family are lost). His 
father who passed away used to have a title or position in the community and during the Christmas gathering they 
were “sukusuking” (pounding sakau, a local drink) and they called on Solomon to take the sakau and drink since his 
father had passed away they would give his title to Solomon but he refused. He told them that it is not right and 
because of his stand one of his cousins who comes to church also took a stand against this cultural practice. 

 
Prayer Requests: 
 

• Pray for the ministry in Tomworaolong. The Milgrims is in the States because of their son, Aaron’s health. 
Pray for the ones who are helping here…Kesner Santos, Melvin Aphcas and their wives. 

• Pray for the Church folks who claim to know the Lord Jesus as their personal Savior. Pray that they will be 
more interested in Heavenly culture than earthly culture  “Thy kingdom come. Thy will be done 
in earth, as it is in heaven.”  (Mat 6:10) 

• Our youth – that those who are saved will be serious about their spiritual lives.  Most come from Catholic 
backgrounds and they go to the Catholic services before they come to our services since they are required by 
their parents to do so. 

• Students who are from here and are attending Harvest Bible Institute in Guam. They will be graduating this 
year–Molan, Katerson, Solwe, Shallane and Esely. 

• Wone Baptist Church pastor – I need your prayers. 
 

I want to personally thank all the pastors and friends who, through faithful prayers and support, are an integral part of 
the ministry of Wone Baptist Church.  May the Lord bless you richly because of your help. 

 
 

Christ’s servants to the people of Wone, 
 

Clayton, Linda, Cheryl, Nathan, and Hadessah Eliam 

Wone Baptist Church 
Pastor Clayton Eliam 

                         P.O. Box 366  
Pohnpei, FM  96941 

Email: wonebaptist@yahoo.com 


